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   I would like to ask all of the Clubs and Units to get back into the
routine of having monthly meetings. It has been a long year with
all this Covid and social distancing rules.  I hope we haven’t gotten
too stagnant.
   The annual onion sales kick off was the 2nd of February and I am
asking all nobles to sell and extra 10 to 20 percent this year. This
will help to cover some lost revenues from the cancelling of the
circus, plus I think it would be great to kick this fund raiser out of
the park and get that second truck filled up. Whether it be your
Lodge, DeMolay, Rainbow girls, or anyone else who might want to
get involved with this fund raiser, this could be good for all
involved.
   Calendar books are at the printer and I hope they are done and
ready to pass out for our next stated meeting on March 2 with
dinner served at 6:00 pm and meeting to follow at 7:00 pm. The
Governors Covid restrictions have been lifted, but we are
recommending that precautions still be taken at the Shrine. I hope
to see more members present at our meetings. Involvement is the
key to success!
Upcoming events:
March 12th  Ambassadors corned beef and cabbage St. Patty’s Day
dinner.  Sit down or drive thru options available.
March 20th Des Moines York Rite Festival
March 21st  Birthday dinner for January thru March Birthday
Nobel’s please RSVP to the office by noon    March 17, 2021
March 31st  Shrine Bowl media day. 6:30pm dinner and
presentation.  RSVP by March 26, 2021     515 306-7390
May 8th Spring Ceremonial
   Your Divan appreciates what all of the Nobles have done so far
to help out in these difficult financial times. The elected Divan is
working on a continuous business plan to ensure the future success
of Za-Ga-Zig. We need your continued support of our major fund-
raising events like onion sales, golf cart driving and Outdoor
Extravaganza just to name a few.
Thank you for all that you do!

Fraternally yours,
Dean Schoppe, Potentate

On front cover is the 2021 Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Elected Divan



Hillbilly Clan #112 News
By Paul Freeman

   Thar iz a lot gowin‘ on with us Hillbilleez. Wuld like to see
more of yuz at our meetins. Cum to 1 and see fer yerself whut iz
happenin‘. But fer thowz who don’t here iz a sumeree…
   Our 1st thing iz gunna be a FISHIN‘ & HUNTIN‘ weekend at
Lake Miami. Dates iz Saterday April 24 and Sunday April 25th.
We haz an advurtizin‘ peece in this munths copy.
   Brothur Mike DesPlanque has set up fer cabinz fer rent this
weekend. There iz 3 cabinz fer rent and cost $55 per nite.
Traylerz iz  $16 per nite full hookup or $11.00 electric ownlee.
No campin‘ spotz iz resurvubl. If yer wantin‘ a cabin, u can call
down yerself and get 1. The numbur is 641-946-8112. They iz
resurved under Mike DesPlanque‘s name. But pleez… ownlee
cumit to 1 if you are sertin‘ u r gonna be thar. Pleez downt wait
cuz we have to cansil if we downt fill them er we iz stuk payin‘
fer them.
   Saterday we will have fishin‘and jawin‘, or just plain hangin‘
out. We will have the still opun and we will have vittles of pulled
pork and such that evenin‘. Hillbilly Mommas pleez bring
sumthin‘ to shar. We haz the fancee bildin‘ that night to uze.
Sunday we will hunt fer mushroomz and have hospitalitee at
the North End in Lovilla.
   We iz goin‘ into the hi doller part of Polk Cownty. Next iz our
Spring Duhgree at Griff‘s Valley View RV Park. We also haz an
advurtizin‘ piece in this won, too. Date iz Saterday May 22. Still
openz at 11. Registerin‘ iz at 12 and we will do duhgreez startin‘
at 1. We will be servin‘ pulled pork and whutever sidez some of
ya‘all mammas deside to shar.
   Downt ferget thar will be a Beaver‘s Duhgree following‘ the
Wages Paid on March 27th. This will happen sumtime after
lunch.
   Remembur, we needz a pond to have a flowtin‘ partee on. Be
lookin‘ abowt when u r out huntin‘ coons er shakin‘ revunewers.

   Great night last night with the Lucas County Shrine Club,
Illustrious Sir Dean Schoppe, Chief Rabban Randy Weldon and
Josh Brandt of Midwest Family Lending. Josh presented a
generous donation on behalf of Midwest Family Lending to
Shriners Children’s Twin Cities. 
   Thank you for your generosity!

Lucas County Shrine Club

Fez-B Club
Dan Baker

   Food for thought for all Nobles – If we find ourselves with
more tasks than we have time to do them, we know we need
patience, particularly if we run into unexpected delays.  A detour
doubles the time it takes to get to work.  Unexpected phone
calls interrupt our routines.  A computer glitch causes
unforeseen complications.  How we respond to the unexpected
makes all the difference.  So stop, breathe and affirm:  I have
all the time I need to do all that I need to do.  Mentally step
back and reprioritize.  Calm your mind.  Soon everything will
come together flawlessly.
   Due to Covid restrictions there was no February Ladies Nite
Dinner.
The March 17th Ladies Nite Dinner will be noble Dean House’s
excellent Corned Beef and Cabbage.  A great feed – you won’t
want to miss!
The April 21st Ladies Nite Dinner will be Pizza, Cheese Bread
and Salad.
Hopefully, we can get back on track with our Ladies Nite Dinners
on the 3rd Wednesday of the month.  Watch the Feetprints for
upcoming meals.
If you have missed out, mark your calendar for the 3ed
Wednesday of every month in 2021!  You will not go away hungry
or dissatisfied.
   Spring is just around the corner (I hope) and we all know what
that means…ONIONS.  Lets really get out and push them this
year!  They are still $11 per bag and orders need to be turned in
to the Temple by March 31st.
   I would be remiss if I didn’t also mention that March 27th is
my Lady Deb’s birthday as well.
   There are a lot of great activities coming up in March and
April.  Please take a close look at your Feetprints magazine and
pick out at least one function that you will attend each month.
You will be glad you did!
   Please remember that the regular Fez-B Club meetings are
always held on the 2nd Monday of the month at 8:00 p.m.
following the Mirza Lodge meeting.

R. Bradley Skinner - Geri Skinner Huser
Ed Skinner PC and

Skinner Law Office PC
Mitchellville, IA • 515-967-4264 • Altoona, IA

P.O. Box 367 - Altoona, IA 50009

MEMORIALS/DONATIONS
Memorials and Donations that are

made to the former Shriners Hospital
in the Twin Cities, Minneapolis, MN

should now be made out to:
Shriners Health Care for Children
If you want to send your Memorial or
Donations directly to them their new

address is:
Shriners Health Care for Children

215 Radio Drive, Suite 100
Woodbury MN 55125



Social Hour 5:00 pm • Dinner 6:00 pm
Nobles with January thru March

Birthdays eat FREE - Guest $15.00 each

Call the Shrine Office at 967-3000
with your Reservation By

Noon, Wednesday, March 17th
(NO RESERVATIONS WILL BE TAKEN

AFTER THIS DATE)

MENU
Steak or Chicken Breast

Potato, Vegetable, Dessert

BIRTHDAY DINNER
for

JANUARY thru MARCH
will be held on

Sunday, March 21st

BIRTHDAY DINNER
for

April - May - June
will be held on

Sunday, May 16th

Vidalia Onion Sales
Kevin L. Trevillyan, Assistant Rabban

Onions, Onions, Onions!
   Our Annual Vidalia Onion fundraiser is underway.
   Onions are $11.00 for a 10 lb. bag.  We ask that everyone do
their best to increase their sales from last year by 10%. 
As you are aware, we had to cancel our circus this year due to
Covid19.  Therefore; we need to recoup our lost revenue from
that by increasing our sales in our other fundraising events.
   Orders need to be received in the Shrine office by March 31,
2021. They will be delivered mid May.  We will keep you updated
on exact delivery date when we know it. 
   You can get your order forms at the Shrine office or print them
from the Za-Za-Zig Shrine web page. zagazigshrine.org
   If you have any questions contact Assistant Rabban Kevin L.
Trevillyan at kltrev@hotmail.com or call/text at      515-240-
8786.

LOST IN THE DESERT . . . . . . . . .
The U.S. Postal Service has returned mail marked as
“undeliverable as addressed” for the following Nobles.

Please contact Steve Green, P.P., Recorder at the Shrine
Office at 967-3000 if you know anything about these Nobles.

NOTE: Bulk Mail is not forwarded to winter addresses.

Thomas A. Bruce, II
2340Hart Ave., Unit1, Des Moines IA 50320

David A. Dennis
5105 Twana Dr, Des Moines IA 50310

John Economos
1701 Campus Dr, Unit 1430, Clive, IA 50325

Craig W. Hansen
10625 NW 74th Place, Grimes, IA 50111-1089

Paul Hatcher
518 Scorpio St., Mission TX 78572

Steven F. Jacobsen
616 Hilltop Drive, Sac Cty, IA 50583-2433

Taylor A. McVay
468 E Rhodium Dr., Sun Tan Valley AZ 85143

Michael D. Painovich, Jr
83501 Maple St., West Des Moines IA 50265

Delmar Phillips
615 West St., Lake View IA 51450

Michael D. Rockhold
2024 Teal Lane, Holts Summit, MO 65043-2627

Donald Willis
6967 University Ave., Windsor Heights IA 50324

   First off I would like to think
all the Nobles for electing me
to serve as your High Priest
and Prophet for the year.  I am
looking forward to working
with everyone on all events
and plans to help the shrine
get back on its feet.  But it is
not only going to be up to your
elected line to do this.  Each
and every one of you is going

Message from
High Priest and Prophet

Eric Willson

to have to help by getting the
word out to friends and family.
With everyone’s help we can
make every event a big one.
   We also need your help on
getting new members.  The
membership number is getting
low and we need to raise that
back up.  Spread the word
about the Shrine and how you
enjoy it.  You never know
someone might just ask you
questions.
   If you have any questions for
me please feel free to reach out
and I will try my best to
answer them or find you the
right answer if I don’t know for
sure.  You can reach me at my
email Ewillson78@gmail.com
or by phone/text 515-559-8089.
I am also found on Facebook.
   Again it is my pleasure to
serve you this year on the
elected line and look forward
to many more years to come.
Thank you



Hospital Volunteer Update
Craig Matzke, P.P.
Board of Governors

Shriners Children’s Twin Cities
   Thank you for all who attended the February 2, 2021 Stated
Meeting and presentation by Dana Kernik-Theison, Professional
Relations Manager, Shriners Children’s Twin Cities.  For those
who were unable to attend, the affiliation between Blank and
Shriners Children’s if moving forward with great success and a
bright future.
   Work continues to provide volunteer opportunities for those
who see this as a way to support our Philanthropy.  It is not
limited to Nobles, Ladies, friends and family are invited to
participate in this effort.  The entire volunteer effort is managed
by Blank Children’s Hospital staff and in accordance to their
policies.  Opportunities are not limited to just the Shriner Clinic,
there are opportunities throughout the entire hospital system
and we can play a part in that.  To start the process, I invite you
to visit https://www.volgistics.com/ex/portal.dll/
ap?ap=1963529081.  I will ask that our webmaster to also place
the link on our website for easy access.  Please make reference
on the application that you are part of Za Ga Zig in order to
track our participation and interest.  This is a two-step process,
first the application, second a confirmation and references.  The
application will then be processed.
   Currently due to COVID opportunities are limited however,
we want to be prepared when the need arises and we are allowed
to become more involved.  Our Ladies Auxiliary is also involved
in plans to help fill needs remotely, look forward to those
announcements.
   As always if you need assistance with the application process
or would like more information please give me a call, I can be
reached at 515-313-7726.

In Memorium
Black Camel

(with dates of initiation)

                       

BLACK CAMELS 

David Aldridge 06/04/1990
Charles L. Brown 04/18/0955
Charles D. Clark 12/12/1987
Richard E. Cook 11/29/1977
Andrew C. Foster 04/24/1961
Kay D. Greany 11/24/1975
William Honold 10/10/1986
Leon Johnsrud 12/03/2002
Donald L. Jones 06/07/1997
Charles E. Kivett 11/28/1977
G. Ward Miller 06/05/1999
Ill Sir Howard Myers 11/25/1964
Jerry Samuelson 11/16/1979

   Below is the link to the web page that will let you view shirts,
see the measurements, indicate the name you want on your
garments and pay for the garments right then and there.  If you
wish to order thru the office, see or try on the shirts there are
samples in the office.
This ONLINE system is:
·  More accurate
·  Gives you a record of the purchase
·  Gives you contactless ordering and delivery of their products.
   Here is that link to the website.
http://www.companycasuals.com/ZaGaZig_2021
   Let me know if you have any questions.
Thank You
Steve Hall, Abiff Apparel/Hallway Graphics
515-421-3337

ZaGaZig Garments
Can Now be Ordered Online

* MARCH *
Mar 2 STATED MEETING - 7-8pm

Cold Sands
Mar 12 Ambassadors St Pat’s Dinner
Mar 21 January - March Birthday Dinner
Mar 27 Wages Paid/Beaver Degree

at the Temple
Mar 31 Shrine Bowl Media Day

Dinner at 6pm
TBD Potentate’s Trip - TBD

*  APRIL *
Apr 2 Sportsmans Fish Fry
Apr 3 Easter Egg Hunt 11am - 1pm
Apr 6 STATED MEETING - 7-9pm
Apr 9 Ambassadors Pork Chop Dinner
Apr 10 Drifters Hypnotist Show
Apr 16 Zag Trax Chicken Fried

Steak Dinner
Apr 30 Trikes Taco Dinner

* MAY *
May 1 Kentucky Derby Event - 1-7pm
May 4 STATED MEETING - 7-9pm
May 7 Directors Staff Meatloaf Dinner
May 8 One Day Masonic Class
May 9 Mother’s Day
May 12 Ambassadors Steak Dinner
May 15 Spring Ceremonial
May 16 April-May-June Birthday Dinner
May 22 Hillbilly Degree at Griff’s RV Park
May 31 Memorial Day - OFFICE CLOSED

UPCOMING EVENTS
at a Glance



PARADES
Steve Green, P.P., Recorder

Nobles, Spring is not that far away, even
with all the snow and freezing cold that
we have had. This is the time to remind
all of you who wish to participate in the
parades for 2021 to get your insurance
declaration coverages into the office.
This is a necessity, not only to protect
you but to protect your Shrine, and this
is a requirement by-law of your Shrine
and Imperial. As soon as we get your
insurance declaration page, we can
send your parade sticker out to you.
Remember we need the full page of dec-
laration, not the card you keep in the
glove box, which states your name, cov-
erage, coverage limits, and dates of your
coverage. Also, remember that if your
insurance expires in July you will need
to provide a second declaration page for
the remainder of the year.

Billy Joe Handsaker 1986
Larry R. Lewellin 1994
James E. Greenhorn, Jr. 1996
Jerry A. Sellers 1999
Jack B. Gethmann 2001
John P. Miller, Jr. 2002
Thomas D. Wood 2003
Robert L. Williams 2004
Jack R. Lane 2005
Norman D. Vander Zyl 2006
Thomas W. Robbins 2007
Daniel C. Willson 2009
Garry R. Wahman 2010
James R. Osterquist 2011
Michael D. Des Planque 2012
Steve J. Fedler 2013
James E. Hunt 2014
Steven R. Green 2015
Stephen J. Hall 2016
Richard B. Corbin 2017
E. Jay Coon 2018
Douglas C. Miller 2019
Craig Matzke 2020

ZA-GA-ZIG
LIVING PAST POTENTATES





SATURDAY, APRIL 3

11:00am to 1:00pm
Lots of games, prizes & contests!

This event is FREE for all Nobles and their families
And our Shriners Hospital Kids. AGES 1-10 YEARS OLD.

The hunt will be divided into different groups based on
their age and ability.

There will be lots of fun inside and out weather permitting!

If you have any questions, call the Shrine Office at 967-3000.
COME JOIN THE FUN!

EGG HUNT



March 2021

Call the Shrine Office at 515-967-3000
to sign up to drive golf carts in 2021



Wages Paid Degree
By Paul Freeman

   Integrity Lodge #584 in Bussey is performing a WAGES PAID DEGREE on Saturday March 27th at the Shrine Temple. All
Fellowcraft Masons and Master Masons who have not had their WAGES PAID are encouraged to receive this degree. Cost is
$25.00. One time cost, no annual dues.
   Following the wages Paid Degree will be a BEAVER‘S DEGREE. The cost is $25.00 and like the Wages Paid Degree, it is a one-
time cost with no annual dues. Fellowcraft and Master Masons are also eligible to receive this degree.
   Degree work begins at 9:00am. Be there a little early because we will have the coffee on and a few pastries. Lunch will also be
provided for this event on a free will donation if you choose to do so.
   Reach out to those Fellow craft and Master Mason‘s and inform them of this degree work being held. How about you? Have you
had your WAGES PAID?
   This is an RSVP event. Please contact (by March 12th) either P.P. Mike DesPlanque @ 641-201-0021 or Guy Freeman @ 515-971-
7968 or carguyfreeman@yahoo.com.

H E L P  ***  H E L P  ***  H E L P
WE WILL NEED YOUR HELP FOR

DRIVING GOLF CARTS IN 2021
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Carolyn Shannon, Office Manager – cshannon@zgzia.org

Steve Green, P.P., Recorder - sgreen@zgzia.org

Craig Stimpert, P.P., Treasurer - cstimpert@zgzia.org
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Za-Ga-Zig Business and Professional Directory

Please Support Our
Advertisers  •  Thanks!

NOBLES

This classified section is reserved for
Businessmen who are members of the
Mystic Shrine. It is a very excellent place
to list their goods and services. Many of
the Nobility refer to it faithfully when con-
sidering the purchase of products. Why
not list your firm along with the other
businesses shown?

PLEASE NOTE

The following charges are made for the
Business and Professional Directory.

1.  $55.00 per year for 2-line listing

2.  More than 2 lines - $25.00 for each
                additional line per year

To place an Ad
Contact the Shrine Center Office

(515)967-3000

REGULAR BOXED ADVERTISING
IN THE FEETPRINTS

1 ¼ “ high x 3 ½” wide -$20.00 per mo.
2 ¼ “ high x 4 ½ “ wide-$40.00 per mo.
3 ¼ “ high x 5 ½ “ wide-$60.00 per mo.
One-Half Page          -$140.00 per mo.

SIDING, ROOFING & REPLACEMENT
WINDOWS

Aluminum Distributors Inc.  •  706 E 2nd Street, DM  •  50309
    Nicholas Van Patten …...515/283-2383 or 1-800-383-2318

TELEPHONE EQUIPMENT & SERVICE

Rankin Communications Systems  •  5444 NW 96th St
    Johnston, IA  •  50131-2230
    Bob Rankin ……............................................515/986-5654
    bobrankin@rankincom.com

TWO-WAY RADIOS

Electronic Engineering Co.  •  1100 Keo Way, DM  •  50309
    Mark Clark, Wesley Clark…...........................515/283-1100

AUTO BODY SERVICE

Howard R. Martin Auto Body Service  •  3700 SW 61st St. DM
       Howard E (Buss) Martin.............................515/243-2451
         Fred Vasey, Brad Vasey

FINANCIAL SERVICES

TruBank  •  ww.trubank.bank  •  Keith Welling
   1401 North Jefferson, Indianola, IA 50125…..515/961-5880

IMPRINTED SPORTSWEAR

T-Shirts, Sweatshirts, Jackets, Hats–Fast Service/Competitive
    Jim Natzke ……………..................................515/210-3388

PHOTOGRAPHY

Christian Photo * 6721 Douglas Ave. * Des Moines * 50322
     Home Movies to DVD
    Dick Christian ………….................................515/270-8030



April 2021

May 2021

RENTAL SEP
Breakfast 7am

Sportsmans
Fish Fry


